City of Nanaimo
REPORT TO COUNCIL
DATE OF MEETING: 2014-FEB-17

AUTHORED BY: GARY NOBLE, DEVELOPMENT APPROVAL PLANNER, PLANNING &
DESIGN SECTION

RE: DEVELOPMENT PERMIT NO. DP000861 - 253 VICTORIA ROAD

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

That Council issue Development Permit No. DP000861 at 253 Victoria Road with support for the
following variances: '

e allow residential uses on the ground floor;

» reduce the flanking side yard setback to 2.55m; and

e allow access off of a local road.

PURPOSE:

The purpose of this report is to seek
Council authorization to issue a
development permit for an . 18-unit
multiple-family residential project, with
three proposed variances.

BACKGROUND:

A development permit application was
received from Mr. Avtar S. Gill, on
behalf of 0897837 BC Lid., to permit
the construction of an 18-unit multiple-
family residential building.

Staff and the Design Advisory Panel
(DAP) support the application. Staff
supports the proposed variances.
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The South End Community
Association supports the application.
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